
EDITORIAL

Dear Colleagues,

Here we come to the end of another year with the 4th volume, 3rd issue of European Eye Research, including 8 original articles, 
2 case reports, and a review.

In the present issue, 6 articles mainly focus on the retina. Diabetic complications, including retinopathy, maculopathy, and 
neuropathy, are the main topics.

One article evaluates the most reliable intraocular measurement techniques in penetrating keratoplasty cases.

Finally, one original article addresses an interesting and relatively new topic: “An Evaluation of the Quality and Usefulness of 
Information on YouTube Videos About Pterygium and Its Treatment.”

As case reports, we have two parasitic infections: Toxoplasma and Thelazia.

The review in the present issue discusses current biosimilar anti-VEGF drugs in retinal diseases, offering an enlightening 
perspective.

We hope you enjoy reading and sharing this issue.

European Eye Research is proud to rise with you—the readers, the valuable writers, the dedicated reviewers, and everyone 
who brings life to ophthalmology.

We wish you a happy new year filled with health, luck, success, and love.

Melis Palamar, MD




